
CE receives Report of the Independent
Review Committee on Hong Kong’s
Franchised Bus Service (with photo)

     The Chief Executive, Mrs Carrie Lam, received the Report of the
Independent Review Committee on Hong Kong's Franchised Bus Service today
(December 31).
 
     The Chairman of the Independent Review Committee, the Honourable Mr
Justice Michael Victor Lunn, accompanied by members of the Committee Mr Rex
Auyeung Pak-kuen and Professor Lo Hong-kam, submitted the Report to the Chief
Executive today. The Chief Executive expressed appreciation for the
Committee's dedicated efforts in completing the review and submitting the
Report within nine months. 
 
     "The Government attaches importance to safeguarding the safety of
franchised bus operation. We are grateful for the Committee's
recommendations, which aim to sustain a safe and reliable franchised bus
service in Hong Kong," Mrs Lam said.
 
     As the Report may contain sensitive commercial information of the
franchised bus operators and as charges for manslaughter have been laid
against the bus captain involved in the incident, the Government will
carefully study the Report and consult the Department of Justice on the
manner of the publication of the Report and other relevant matters. The
Government will publish the Report in an appropriate manner once a decision
is made.
 
     Following the occurrence of a fatal franchised bus incident on Tai Po
Road in February this year, the Government set up the Independent Review
Committee on Hong Kong's Franchised Bus Service in March 2018. The Committee
commenced work in late March 2018.
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